PUBLIC SAFETY & JUSTICE COORDINATING COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

     February 12, 2018
Members Present:  Paul Steele, Douglas Path, Wallace Habhegger, and Rod Sherwood.
Absent: Carol Las
Also Present: Chief Deputy Rob Conroy, Randy Williams, Bob Smith, and Eric Weihe
Paul Steele called the meeting to order at 5:04 pm. 
Review of the January 8, 2018 minutes. Sherwood moved to approve the January 8, 2018 meeting minutes, second by Path.  Motion carried (4-0).
JUSTICE DEPARTMENT

Budget Review: Eric Weihe reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.

Justice Programs Report: Written reports provided and reviewed by committee members and Weihe.  Weihe reported that there are 15 clients on monitoring.  This is a low figure but typical for this time of the year. 
MEDICAL EXAMINER
Budget Review: Bob Smith reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.

Line Item Transfer 2017: Line item transfer for the following overages in the 2017 budget: Mileage $1,300, Salaries $6,202.32, Social Security $381.79, Medicare $86.88, Workers Comp $156.38, and Equipment Services $40.76. The total $8,168.13 to be transferred into the respective account from Autopsies & Pathology.  Sherwood moved to approve the Line Item Transfer, second by Path. Motion carried (4-0).
Line Item Transfer 2018: Line item transfer request to install locks on the Medical Examiner waiting area.  People have been loitering and littering in the area.  Blind spots in the waiting area also pose a security risk to personnel upon arriving to the workplace. The total cost for material and labor is $542.  Request to transfer this amount from the 2018 Autopsy & Pathology to Professional Services. Path moved to approve the Line Item Transfer, second by Sherwood. Motion carried (4-0).
Mileage Discussion: Discussion review of the WI Statue in reference to the Medical Examiner responding to the scene of a death. Smith stated that in order to do a thorough investigation the Medical Examiner needs to respond to the scene.  This is not mandated but required to investigate properly. Cremated bodies also need to be viewed.  Statistics were pulled from other counties.  It was determined that it is common practice to respond for investigation to determine the cause of death.  Hospice cases do not require a response. A large increase in mileage expense is not anticipated but will be dependent on the number of death calls received. 

Caseload Statistics: Written reports provided and reviewed by committee and Bob Smith.  Smith included a report for all drug-related deaths from 2010 through 2017.  The report included the type of drug related to the death. Smith also indicated that he is working on a 2017 annual report which is taking longer than anticipated due to converting excel data. 
DISPATCH
Budget Review: Randy Williams reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.

2017 Annual Report: Williams reported that 78% of the 911 calls received in 2017 were cellular calls.  This is representative of eight (8) out of the ten (10) 911 calls received.  In comparison, 15 years ago 67% of the 911 calls were received from landlines. 
Budget Adjustment: Williams presented a budget adjustment of $4,000 of unused monies from the Fort McCoy radio project in 2017 back to the contingency fund.  Sherwood moved to approve the Budget Adjustment, second by Path. Motion carried (4-0).
Next Generation 911: Williams reached out to other counties to check on the progress of NG911 equipment.  With 40 agencies responding, 26 of them already have NG911 systems installed.  Eight (8) more intend to install equipment this year. 
The estimate of the NG911 equipment costs for Monroe County is now five (5) years old.  A new request for proposals will need to be done to see if the allocated funds are still sufficient to complete the project.  Williams is looking for guidance and the authorization to move forward to get estimates.  Path made a motion to move forward with sending out the RFP for NG911 equipment, second by Habhegger.  Motion carried (4-0). 
SHERIFF
Budget Review: Chief Deputy Conroy reviewed and discussed the current budget schedule with the Committee.

Line Item Transfer-Sheriff: None to present. 
Line Item Transfer-EM: None to present. 
Sheriff’s Office Budget Adjustment: The Sheriff’s Office budgeted a train-in value for van 38 of $18,000 toward the purchase of a new departmental vehicle.  Following budget approval, the Sheriff posted the van and insert to all other sheriff’s offices within the state.  The van and insert were purchased as a single unit for $20,000.  The Sheriff requests that this money be approved to offset the original appropriation of $18,000.  The budget adjustment seeks to move the $20,000 from property sales revenue to Capital Outlay-non lapsing. Sherwood moved to approve the Budget Adjustment, second by Habhegger. Motion carried (4-0).
Emergency Management Budget Adjustment: A Homeland Security Grant was awarded to Monroe County Emergency Management for $4,606 to conduct a tabletop exercise to be conducted with a contractor.  The grant covers the contract costs in full.  In addition, an All Hazard Mitigation Grant was awarded in 2017.  The balance of that revenue ($27,768.98) yet to be received as well as the expenses are being requested to be included into the 2018 budget.  Revenue covers the expenses in this grant as well.
 The total $32,374.98 Federal Aid EMPG Grants monies to be moved to contracted services. Path moved to approve the Budget Adjustment, second by Sherwood. Motion carried (4-0).
Jail Cable TV Discussion: At the request of the committee from the previous month, Chief Deputy Conroy discussed the cable TV transfer from the inmate account.  The money for the cable bill comes out of the canteen fund.  The canteen fund cannot be put into the budget because it is not a levy item.  The Sheriff has constitutional authority of this fund. At the request of the committee this discussion should be tabled for next month. 
ATV Trail Discussion: Information was received from the highway department on requested ATV access on county highways.  The highway department was requesting input and recommendation from the committee.  Steele reviewed the current County Highway Department policy.  The east side of the county opened up road access to ATVs approximately two (2) years ago and there have been no complaints received.  There was requests received last year for certain county highways to be open to ATV traffic.  These requests were received again.  At the current time the committee does not feel they have enough information to provide a recommendation.  However, it was pointed out that there appears to be more support from townships and business for the routes to be opened.  

Caseload Statistics: Written reports provided and reviewed by committee and Chief Deputy Conroy. 
Next Meeting Date/Time: March 12, 2018 at 5:00. 
Agenda Items for next meeting: Discussion of the jail cable TV billing. 
Sherwood moved to adjourn at 6:46 p.m., second by Habhegger. Motion carried (4-0). 
Recorder 
Darlene Pintarro
